May 10, 2011

Supervisor Denny Richardson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, May 10, 2011.  

Board members present were Denny Richardson and Jeff Anderson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:45 p.m.

Citizen attendees were Donna Gates, Cindy Schultz and Rick McDermott.

The minutes from the April 12th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as amended, to include mentions of the flag donations and Jeff Anderson seconded, the motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report for April was read.  The ending balance was $99,532.03.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Jeff Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizens Concerns

Rick McDermott shared some of the information he learned from the Invasive Species presentation given on April 27th.  He said that the plant that is taking over the road ditches on Boyd Spring Road is called Japanese Knotweed.  This plant is difficult to eradicate.  The suggested method is to cut it and then spray with a powerful herbicide and keep after it until it is gone.  The Town Board will contact the county highway department to try to work out a plan to eliminate this noxious weed.

Cindy Schultz asked about the Board’s plans for blacktopping Goatback Road.  Brad Anderson said that at the very least, the plan is to blacktop the corners.  

Approve Road Maintenance/Construction Plan

The Board reviewed the list of proposed road jobs.  Some of these included reconstruction on Porcupine Road, culverts replaced or fixed on Kallstrom Road and Elk Creek Road, the cattle pass removed from Goatback Road and replaced with a culvert, a turn-around installed on Holmes Lane, crushed rock on Paradise Lane, dirt and rock added to Bear Pen Road, ditching on Anderson Lane, seal coating on Beaverslide and Vosker Roads.  The paving of Porcupine will be put off until the Town receives TRIP money.  The Board approved this maintenance and construction schedule and will work on it as the budget allows.

The Board discussed paving the corners on Goatback Road.  It was decided to pave the corners this year.  Scott Schultz will be contacted as a courtesy before work begins.

Discuss Coordination

The Board decided to discuss this topic at the joint meeting of the Town Board and Plan Commission.

Set Date for Joint Meeting of town Board and Plan Commission

The Board decided to hold the joint meeting following the next regular Town Board meeting.

Discuss Cemetery Rates

The Board reviewed the current rates of local cemeteries.  These rates ranged from $100.00 per lot and $100.00 for perpetual care to $200.00 per lot and $200.00 for perpetual care.  Denny Richardson made a motion to set the rates for Little Plum Cemetery at $100.00 per lot and $100.00 for perpetual care.  Jeff Anderson seconded and the motion carried.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for June 14, 2011, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns and Road Reports.

Jeff Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 8:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
